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INT. BEDROOM - DAY 

The bedroom is messy from the night before with details of a 
1/2 eaten pizza pie, dirty laundry overflowing, and notebooks 
scattered around. There is a keyboard propped up against one 
wall and DJ/sound equipment nearby. The walls are covered 
with hip-hop records, old vinyls, and film posters. 

KING is a curly/messy haired, tall 16/17 year old with a huge 
passion for music and art who gets frustrated easily and is 
often confused. He isn't known for being the smartest, but he 
tries his best. 

STRAIGHT-ON ANGLE SHOT OF WALL WITH POSTERS AND VINYLS 

King enters frame and sits down on a chair in front of the 
wall, sighing. He brings a leg up to tie his sneakers. 

ZOOM OUT 

                                                      CUT TO: 

King looks around, stressed, patting his hair as if he's 
trying to find something- his beanie. He starts sorting 
through his table, tossing papers aside. 

                                                      CUT TO: 

King shuts his laptop screen, which was opened to the Netflix 
"are you still watching" screen from the previous night, 
piling some papers on top of the laptop- old math tests (with 
received grades C, C, C+)- and a mini notepad filled with 
some numbers but mostly doodles. He shoves them into a 
backpack. 

                                                      CUT TO: 

King continues to search for his hat. He opens and closes a 
row of drawers, failing to find it. 

KING 
(frustrated muttering) 

ahh c'mon c'mon c'mon... 

                                                      CUT TO: 

King, completely paused in the middle of his room, struggles 
to detangle his headphones. He is in intense concentration.  
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                                                      CUT TO: 

King finally finds his beanie- underneath a 1/2 empty pizza 
box on his bedside table. He looks around in complete 
confusion as he puts it on sloppily. 

                                                      CUT TO: 

King, sitting on the chair in front of his wall with all the 
posters and vinyls, ties his other shoe. He puts his now 
detangled earphones in. 

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. ELEVATOR HALLWAY - DAY 

King jogs up to the elevator, and presses the "down" button 
repeatedly and urgently. The elevator does not come 
immediately. 

KING 
Are you         me?         kidding     

King groans and rolls his eyes impatiently. 

        AT THE SOUND OF THE ELEVATOR ARRIVING, TRANSITION TO: 

INT. CHESS TOURNAMENT - DAY 

      ELEVATOR SOUND FADES TO VOICES & SOUNDS OF CHESS PIECES 

A room with rows of tables each with a standard tournament 
chess board and a clock. Two chairs on each side of the 
table. 

OPPONENT, looking like the complete opposite of King (smart, 
neat, organized), sits at a table across from an empty chair 
that has a name-tag "F. King." 

King runs in and throws himself onto his designated seat, 
opposite of Opponent, right as a buzzer sounds. Around them, 
other players are deep in their games. 

King moves a pawn forward two spaces. 

Opponent moves their pawn forward by one space. 

They continue to play back and forth until many of the 
important pieces have been killed off and the climax of the 
match nears.                                  (see the move list) 
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  AT THE SOUND OF THE OPPONENT'S PIECE HITTING THE BOARD, THE 
REST OF THE TABLES AND PLAYERS DISAPPEAR, AND THE ONLY THINGS 
   THAT REMAIN IN THE NOW-DRAMATICALLY-LIT ROOM ARE KING, THE 
                                   OPPONENT, AND THEIR TABLE. 

INT. KING'S THOUGHTS X CHESS TOURNAMENT 

(PLAY WITH SHUTTER SPEEDS / STEP-PRINTING / LIGHTING) 

King plays out some of his potential moves, deep in 
concentration. 

He plans out his future moves     his Opponent's moves in                               and                         
response to each move, until the board is a mess- reflecting 
King's incoherent thoughts.                                                     (Again, see move list). 

Text of these hypothetical moves (such as #Nd5 or #Rxf4) 
"float" on the board in front of King.  

Around him, the untidiness of his bedroom starts to appear 
faintly (i.e. the pizza box, posters that were on his wall, 
musical instruments, clothes) furthering his distraction. 
King's eyes dart from the board to his surroundings as he 
notices more and more of his bedroom appearing around him.  

As he tries to focus and reach for some of the pieces, they 
morph into other objects (again, things from his room, and 
other chess pieces).  

The chess clock timer buzzes. 

                                                MATCH-CUT TO: 

INT. CHESS TOURNAMENT - DAY 

Back in the "reality" of the tournament, King takes a deep 
breath in and shakily moves a piece one space forward. 

He closes his eyes and clenches his fists in anticipation of 
his Opponent's move. 

        SHOT / DOLLY ZOOM ON KING'S FACE AS VERTIGO                                     

King hears the sound of his Opponent's piece hitting the 
board. 

OPPONENT 
Checkmate. 

                                                      CUT TO: 



                                                          4. 

Created using Celtx                                          

King throws his hat down on to the board, destroying the set 
up of the pieces.  

CUT TO CREDITS 


